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Meeting Date:  August 27, 2014 
 
Applicant:   Habitat for Humanity 
 
Application Number: H14-01-1252 
 
Address:   #1004 Thomas Street 
   
Description of Work: Replace windows in contributing structure and cbs 

addition. Economic hardship request. 
 
Building Facts: The house in review is listed as a contributing 

resource. The frame vernacular house was built ca. 
1933. The house has a cbs addition on its back. 
Windows have been changed over the time with 
different types of units. Original wood casement and 
hung windows are still in two fenestrations. Side and 
back facades have been altered. Habitat for 
Humanity is helping the owner in the rehabilitation 
of her home. 

 
 
Guidelines and  
Ordinance Cited in 
Review: Windows (pages 29-30), specifically  first paragraph 

and guideline 3. 
 
 Economic hardship Ordinance- Section 102-190 of 

the Land Development Regulations. 
 
 

Staff Analysis 
 
The Certificate of Appropriateness in review proposes the removal of existing 
historic and non-historic windows on the historic portion of the house. The 
proposal also includes new windows for a non-historic addition located on the 
back of the house. The proposed replacement is for impact resistant metal 
windows 2 over 2.  
 
The owner is submitting an economic hardship consideration of substitution of 
alternative building materials. An economic hardship affidavit has been filed 
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with required documents. The Ordinance states that the Commission may allow 
the substitute material. The owner is under Social Security, private pension 
benefits and her total household income is below 80 percent of the median 
income for the city which is $46,160 for one individual living in the house.  The 
difference in value from true divided lights wood windows to aluminum impact 
units will be $6,754.84, not including shutters or protection. 
 
 

Consistency with the Ordinance for economic hardship 
 

1. The Commission may allow the substitution of alternative 
material where the substitute materials are sufficient 
similar in character so as not to detract from the original 
character of the historic district. 
 

It is staff’s opinion that the owner of the house has proven economic hardship. 
As a fact new aluminum windows are allowed on non-historic portions of the 
house, therefore new windows for the cbs addition will be in full compliance 
with the guidelines. 

 












































































































